
 

ADJOURNED MEETING CITY COUNCIL 

June 8, 2015  

 

  The City Council of the City of Albemarle met in an adjourned session on 

Monday, June 8, 2015, at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall.  Mayor Michael presided and the 

following Councilmembers were present, to wit: Mayor Pro Tem Troy E. Alexander, Bill 

Aldridge, Benton Dry, Martha Sue Hall, Martha Hughes, Dexter Townsend and Chris 

Whitley.  Absent, none. 

 

----------------------------- 

   

  Mayor Michael brought the meeting to order.  

 

------------------------------ 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember 

Alexander, and unanimously carried, the City Council appointed Councilmember Hughes as 

acting clerk. 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember 

Townsend, and unanimously carried, the City Council adjourned to a closed session pursuant 

to NCGS 143-318.11 (a) (6) to discuss personnel issues. 

                       

Upon a motion by Councilmember Alexander, seconded by Councilmember 

Dry, and unanimously carried, the City Council reconvened to open session.  Mayor Michael 

announced that a closed session was held pursuant to NCGS 143-318.11 (a) (6) to discuss 

personnel issues and there was nothing to disclose at this time.   

 

------------------------- 

 

Councilmember Dry complimented the Police for taking into custody the 

convict we had recently been sent a press release on. 

 

Councilmember Hall asked that we keep David Morgan’s comments about our 

budget in the forefront of our mind and review them again as the year progresses.  

 

Councilmember Hall also spoke about the conference call at City Hall on 

Thursday, June 4 with Greenville Kentucky’s City Manager.  Participating in the call were 

Mayor Michael, Councilmember Hughes and Hall, Economic Development Director Mark 



Donham, and City Manager Michael Ferris.  The topic was regarding economic development 

that took place in Greenville City.  This presentation was shown at the NLC Conference in 

Austin, Texas that Councilmember Hughes and Councilmember Hall attended last fall. A 

PowerPoint presentation was sent to the City Manager and will be forwarded to those 

Councilmembers that were not a part of the conference call.   

 

Councilmember Hall also spoke to Economic Development Director Mark 

Donham about a possible tenant for the Shops at Olive Place and she reported that he advised 

that Retail Strategies is assisting in this effort. 

  

------------------------- 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Alexander, seconded by Councilmember 

Whitley, and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned until Monday, June 15 at 7 pm 

for a regular session meeting in the Council Chambers.   

 


